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From the Desk of the CEO 

While the year might be rapidly coming St Michael's Board Member Brian 
to an end there has still been a lot Dunham was honoured with a Lifetime 
happening around St Michael's since 
the last newsletter. 

As many of you will know John Gilpin 
resigned and finished up in early 
November and I am honoured to have 
been appointed by the Board as the 
new Chief Executive Officer. I am really 
looking forward to the challenge of 
leading the organisation into the future. 

We have some exciting plans both in 
relation to programs and developments 
- particularly at our Devonport site -
which will become clearer in coming
months.

Earlier this month more than 100 people 
attended the annual Participant and 
Family Christmas Dinner at the Door of 
Hope. Unfortunately, I was unable to 
attend this dinner as I was attending the 
2021 Tasmanian Disability Festival 

Achievement Award for his dedication 
to the disability sector and his 
community work. It was a real pleasure 
to be able to attend the dinner, 
alongside Brian and Kit, to see him 
receive this well-deserved recognition. 

Brian has served on the Board of St 
Michael's for 32 years and has played a 
pivotal role. Once again, you can read 
more about Brian1s work with the 
organisation on the next page in this 
newsletter. 

St Michael's Disability Services and St 
Michaels Training also participated in 
the Tasmanian Disability Festival on 
Saturday 4 December. I would like to 
thank all our staff who helped organise 
the displays and attended the day to 
promote our programs and services to 
the broader community. 

both our Newstead and Devenport 
sites. We are in the process of finalising 
arrangements and will provide further 
information about these clinics once we 
have it to hand. 

In relation to COVID-19, we have been 
concerned for some time about how 
participants, without access to a smart 
phone or writing skills1 

will be able to 
check-in to venues. It its pleasing that 
the Government has now recognised 
this and is making a TAS Check-In Card 
available. Parents, guardians and/or 
participants will need to apply for this 
card and the Family Liaison Committee 
is urging all families to consider making 
an application. More information is 
available later in this newsletter. 

Finally, I would like to wish everyone a 
very Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year. I hope everyone has a very safe, 
happy and prosperous 2022. 

Awards, however I understand all had a Wiith the reopening of Tasmania's MikeThomas 

fantastic night and I offer a big "Thank border on 15 December the risk of the 
You" to everyone who attended and to reintroduction and community 
the St Michael's staff who worked transmission of COVI D-19 increases. 
tirelessly to pull the event together. Therefore St Michael's continues to 

revise our plans and preparations 
You will find more information on the around a possible COVID-19 infection 
night and some pictures in this edition. involving either participants or our staff. 

Meanwhile at the 2021 Tasmanian Early in 2022 we will also be hosting 
Disability Festival Awards long-serving COVID-19 vaccination booster clinics at 











 











 







 

 

 

https://covid19.health.tas.gov.au/check-in-tas-business-registration/PatronCard
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